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February 23, 2016 
Grapevine  Convention Center 

1209 S. Main Street, Grapevine, TX 76051 
Social 9:30 A.M. Meeting and Program 10:00 A.M. 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR HOSTESSES: 
Chair, Karen Rice, Ella Barber, Pam Braak, Tina Bruns, Sarah Erickson, Chris George,  

Minnie Hall, Carole Lee, Catherine LaCroix, Mary Ledeboer, Pat Mingus,  

Cheryl Neumann, Kathy Stone 

February Program 

BRIT—Science in the Real World 
Tiana Franklin Rehman, Herbarium Collections Manager at the Botanical 

Research Institute of Texas, will tell us about the herbarium—a museum of 

preserved plants used for botanical research.  

Tiana will also discuss her research. 

 Candace Kyler 
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President’s Message   
 

The second month of 2016, February, brings us just a little bit closer to Spring.  

Valentine’s Day is just a week away, and I always use that day as my alert to trim 

my rose bushes. If you would like to learn how to ‘correctly’ prune your personal 

roses, we have a West Texas Street work day scheduled for Tuesday, February 9th.  

If you stop by, you will get a ‘mini’ workshop and practice session all rolled into 

one! Please consider this worthwhile event. 

 

Some of you may recall that in 2015 we had to cancel our February 2015 

meeting due to the icing conditions we experienced. Our scheduled speaker that 

month was Tiana Franklin Rehman from the Botanical Research Institute of Texas 

(BRIT). Our speaker for February 2016 will be Tiana. I’m sure we will leave the 

general meeting knowing much more about the herbarium, its inner workings, and 

how Tiana’s research impacts our lives. 

 

I always believe it is never too early to start planning ahead. With that said, our 

Spring Plant sale is approaching in April. We are looking for members to volunteer 

their gardens for a plant dig. We are also looking for members to help dig and of 

course, we are looking for members to volunteer their help at the actual sale. 

Please do consider helping GGC out! 

 

On a very personal note, I am in Chicago. 

My 92-year-old mom passed away. She was a 

loving, giving woman, and I am blessed to 

have had her for my mother. I’m sure we can 

all say that about our own mothers. When I 

picked out the funeral flowers, I realized very 

quickly that those flowers not only brightened 

the somber setting of the funeral parlor, but 

also brought smiles to the faces of all who 

saw them. Several remarked that the flowers 

were as beautiful as Mom was! So flowers do 

brighten our lives from beginning to end! 

 

I look forward to seeing everyone at the next  

GGC General Meeting on February 23, 2016. 

 

   

Sharon Swagerty 
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 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
Date Event Location 

February 9th   Work Day 
10:00 A.M. West Texas Street  

Grapevine, TX 

February 23rd    Workshop: Irrigation System Basics 
1:00 – 2:30 P.M. Mitchell House 

Grapevine Botanical Gardens 

March 4th  Docent Orientation and Refresher 
10:00 A.M. – Noon Mitchell House 

Grapevine Botanical Gardens 

March 15th   
Gardeners on the Go: Fields of 

Natives to Fields of Tulips 
Denton and Pilot Point, TX 

 

February Birthdays 
Connie Bacon 

Donna Bufton 

Marge Carpenter 

Ray Chancellor 

Margaret Collins 

Kyle Cowart 

Dee Gates  

Richard Guckel 

Dee Huston  

Joe Krimm 

Brenda Lackey 

  

Betsy Anne Marsh 

Mary McCallister 

Barbara Munn 

Lindle O'Neil 

Valerie Reed 

Charles Shiner 

Bea Stevenson 

Roy Stewart 

Renie Stricklen 

Verna Wilson  

Joyce Wuetig 

  

 

Brenda Doty 

Candy Frobish 

Xavier Garza 

Andrea Marshall 
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Date Event Location 

March 22nd   
Workshop: Container 

Gardening 

1:00 – 3:00 P.M., Mitchell House 

Grapevine Botanical Gardens 

March 29th  District 2 Spring Convention 
10:30 A.M. – 1:00 P.M. 

Alvarado, TX 

April 5th  
Gardeners on the Go: Searching 

for Maples and Natives 
Kennedale and Fort Worth, TX 

April 16th 
Spring Plant Sale 

Grapevine Botanical Gardens 
Earth Day 

April 22nd – 24th  Flowercade Fort Worth Botanical Gardens 

April 26th  
GGC General Meeting:  

NOTE change in location. 

Grapevine Concourse Meeting 

Facility 

3800 Fairway Drive 

Grapevine Golf Course  

April 27th – 29th  Redbud Tree Program GCISD Elementary Schools 

May 24th  GGC Spring Luncheon Lake Grapevine 

West Texas Street Work Day 
Tuesday, February 9, 2016, 10:00 A.M. 

Think warm weather and clear blue skies for Tuesday morning the 9th. We have 

lots to do and many hands to do it, so come join in on the fun.   

 

We will be learning the proper way to prune a rose and 

have many rose bushes to practice on. We also have shrubs 

to prune and many things to cut back; i.e., liriope and 

cannas, and of course if you see a weed, dig it out while it’s 

small.   

 

Bring your tools, gloves and dress for the weather. I will have plenty of bottled 

water so we stay hydrated and remember it is close to Valentine’s Day so there 

may be a sweet surprise for you.   

 

One of the best parts is after the work is all done we can go over to Main Street 

Bakery and drink some coffee and swap stories about our aches and pains.   

 

We look forward to seeing you there! If you have any questions, call me. I’m in 

the BOOK! Suzi Guckel, Chairman 

West Texas Street Project 
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Grapevine Botanic Gardens 
Docent Orientation and Refresher 

March 4, 2016, 10:00 A.M. – 12:00 noon  

Bessie Mitchell House 

 

If you are interested in becoming a 

docent for the Grapevine Botanic Gardens, 

we would be excited to have you join us. 

Our docent opportunities include working 

with seniors, small children, teenagers and 

adults at the gardens. If you would like to 

attend our upcoming docent training; please 

contact Lisa Grove or Cindy Miller. We will 

also have a sign-up sheet at the February 

meeting. 

 

Current Docents  Upcoming Docent Opportunities 

 

Children’s Event – Sunday, February 21st, 2:00 P.M. – 2:45 P.M. –  

Veggie People Session will include a story and children will create a vegetable 

family and talk about healthy food. 

 

Young Gardener’s at Heart – Monday, February 22nd, 10:00 A.M. – Noon 
Ivy League Participants will learn about ivy and how it can be trained into shapes.  

They will take home a custom made trellis and small ivy plant as a start. 

 

National Charity League, Sunday, March 6th, 3:00 – 5:00 P.M., 30 girls 

(teenagers) Tour of the Gardens 

 

Better Impact Docent Registration 

 

Please remember to sign up via the Better Impact website. The link will be 

distributed again. If you have any questions, please call Cindy Miller. Through 

March 4th, you can still email if you would like to volunteer. 

 

Thanks so much for your support as we implement this new volunteer 

registration process. 

Cindy Miller 

GBG Docents 

 
Lisa Grove with Garden Docents 

January 2013 
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Learn with Friends at GGC Workshops 
GGC is proud to offer workshops to our members and friends. Please see below 

for details. 

 

February 23rd 1:00 – 2:30 P.M. – Home Sprinkler Systems – Mitchell House at 

Grapevine Botanical Gardens. 

 Registration required – no fee, members and guests welcome. 

 Learn about home sprinkler systems – troubleshooting, sprinkler head 

adjustments. 

 Hands-on demonstrations!  

 

March 22nd 1:00 – 3:00 P.M. – Container Gardens − Mitchell House at Grapevine 

Botanical Gardens. 

 The workshop is full. If you registered and did not pay the $12 fee, please do 

so. 

 Learn about and construct a spring container garden. 

 Remember – new this year – bring your own pot. Size of the pot should 

replicate previous year’s workshops. The diameter (distance across the top) + 

height should measure no more than 19”. The pot should be empty and clean. 

Questions? Contact Karen Rice. 

Karen Rice 

GGC Workshops  

 

Back by Popular Demand—Garden Tool Sharpening 
 

Now is the time to get your garden tools sharpened for your late winter and 

early spring gardening. Again this year I will sharpen shovels, pruners, loppers, 

hoes and similar garden tools. No kitchen knives or scissors. 

 BEFORE AFTER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Just bring your tools to a GGC meeting and they will be sharpened and returned 

at a later meeting. If that doesn’t work, then drop them off at the house. After they 
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are sharpened, you can give your donation ($3 per tool) to the Ways and Means 

table at the meeting or send in a check. If you have any questions, contact me. 

Chuck Voelker 

Gardeners on the Go – Denton & Pilot Point 
Fields of Natives to Fields of Tulips 

Tuesday, March 15 – 8:50 A.M. – 4:00 P.M. 

Tour fee - $7.50 per person paid on the day of the tour 

Tour limited to 24 attendees 

 

Cultivating native plants in home landscapes brings benefits to the ecology as 

natives reduce the need to irrigate and fertilize as well as providing food source for 

wildlife. However, gardeners are also intrigued by growing exotics. This tour is a 

study in contrast as to what can be grown in Texas. 

 

Trained Master Naturalists from the 

Elm Fork Chapter of the Texas Master 

Naturalist program will guide our group on 

a hike at Clear Creek Natural Heritage 

Area, one of Denton’s beautiful hidden 

natural areas. The area is covered with lush 

ash, willow and cottonwood forests and 

includes a wetlands area pond. Nestled in 

the lowlands, the Clear Creek preserve is a 

wonderful riparian area along the Clear 

Creek and Elm Fork of the Trinity River 

just a few miles from Denton’s historic  

town square. The preserve has a diversity of plant life, 200 species of birds, and 

signs of wildlife abound. Hike will be on soft surface paths. If you enjoy being 

outdoors and have an interest in nature, plan on joining the hike.   

 

Having worked up an appetite, 

build up your energy for picking 

tulips and photographing fields of 

tulips by enjoying your packed lunch 

in the picnic area at Texas Tulips. To 

learn the story of how Pieter Koeman 

used his family’s experience of 

growing tulips in Holland to establish 

a tulip farm in the gentle rolling hills  

 
Clear Creek Natural Heritage Area 

 

 
Dallas Blooms 
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near Pilot Point, go to www.texas-tulips.com. You will find it is pretty amazing to 

walk in a field of thousands of tulips—and you can pick them! The tulips will be 

wrapped and stems covered with a special gel to preserve them as long as possible 

(U-pick − $2.50 a stem). There are 40 varieties of unique tulips from which to 

select.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Joetta King 

Trips and Tours 

Spring Plant Sale  
The 2016 Spring Plant Sale is on April 16th at the Grapevine Botanical Gardens 

along with Epic Earth Day. This is an opportunity to work at the plant sale with 

your fellow GGC members and enjoy being surrounded by beautiful plants. 

There will be plant sale volunteer signup sheets at the February GGC general 

meeting, so rush to the table, look at the categories needed and sign up before all 

the spots are filled! 

 

Volunteers are needed for a variety of 

jobs − Holding Area, Plant Hauling, 

Cashiers, Assistant Cashiers, helping 

customers carry plants, and a few others. A 

description of the duties will be on the 

signup sheets. We also need help the week 

of the plant sale to set up the area and haul 

and organize the heirloom plants. We will 

have two shifts for volunteers. The plant sale 

starts at 8:00 A.M. so the first shift will start 

at 7:30 A.M. and the second shift will extend 

from 10:00 A.M. until 12:30 P.M.  

 

You can also contact Sally Hart with any questions about the sale volunteer 

work positions.   

 

Chuck Voelker  

Spring Plant Sale 

You may register for tours with Joetta King by home phone, email or at the general meeting. 

Driving directions and tour information will be emailed to tour attendees about a week before 

the tour date. If you register for a tour and fail to receive the tour information, please contact 

Joetta. If you do not use email, you must provide a self-addressed, stamped, size 10 envelope 

at the general meeting for each tour you register. 

 

 
Spring Plant Sale 2015 
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Recycle Those Wine Corks! 

 
Member Ed King will build you a decorative 

bird house made from wine corks for a donation to 

the scholarship fund. For one bird house, it takes 

about 250 wine corks (no plastic or champagne 

corks). This decorative addition to your garden is 

not intended to house birds. It is just cute garden 

art! Perhaps there are members who would be 

willing to donate their collection of wine corks for 

a member who wants a bird house but doesn’t 

indulge in spirits on a regular basis. You may bring 

the corks to Joetta or Ed King. 

 

 Able to supply wine corks – Donate a 

minimum of $10 to the scholarship 

fund.  

 Unable to provide the wine corks – 

Donate $20 to the scholarship fund.  

 Make your donation (cash or check) 

when you pick up your bird house. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joetta King 

 

Achieving GGC objectives through donations 
 

Have you perused your GGC Yearbook? It is more than a roster! Take a look at 

page 65 to see contributions that have been made this year in supporting the club’s 

objectives.   
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The Executive Board recently 

decided to increase the donations to 

Monarch Watch bringing our 

contribution to $525 (includes the 

honorarium for our November 

program speaker). As you are aware 

the monarch butterfly populations are 

declining due to loss of habitats, and 

the board wanted to support the 

efforts to create, conserve and protect 

monarch habitats. Go to 

www.monarchwatch.org for more 

information on how you can make a 

difference. 

 

The National Garden Clubs, Inc. (a GGC affiliate) published The Frightened 

Frog which is an early reader (K-4) written to educate elementary children about 

the environmental issues affecting amphibians. It includes Fun Frog Facts, a story 

describing the challenges of being a frog, and ways children can Leap Into Action 

to help protect, preserve and support frog and amphibian habitats in their own 

backyards! 

GGC purchased 14 copies of The Frightened 

Frog to give to every elementary school library 

associated with Grapevine Colleyville ISD, 

private/church schools located within Grapevine, 

and the Grapevine Public Library. As stated by 

NGC, we have a pivotal role in the experiences of 

the future stewards of the natural world. How 

much do you know about frogs and amphibians? 

About the world they live in? We hope that the 

children will take a journey of learning about 

frogs, amphibians and their habitat!  

A few fun frog facts:  

 Albino frogs are a fairly common occurrence. 

 In Japan, frogs are symbols of Good Luck! 

 Frogs in the environment are a true sign of a well-balanced ecosystem. 

 Frogs completely shed their skin about once a week and they usually eat it! 

 

(Information used in this article was taken from www.gardenclub.org) 

 

 

Joetta King 

 

 

http://www.grapevinegardenclub.org/
http://www.monarchwatch.org/
http://www.gardenclub.org/


February 2016 

www.grapevinegardenclub.org 11 

 

 

GARDENERS ON THE GO  
Searching for Maples and Natives  

Tuesday, April 5 – 8:50am-1:00pm 

Metro Maples (Kennedale) and Weston Gardens in Bloom (Fort Worth) 

Metro Maples is in its 21st year as a quality grower of Japanese and Shantung 

maples. It began as the dream of Keith Johansson, and now there is an inventory of 

over 15,000 trees on 6 acres. Over 100 varieties of Japanese maples and shade tree 

maples like the Shantung and paperbark maple are available in 1 gallon to 45 

gallon plants. During our tour on April 5, we should see colorful foliage of the 

maples as well as colorful azaleas blooming. 

 

 
 

Metro Maples is now owned by Scott Hubble – grafter, salesman, yard man, 

hose dragger, web updater, bookkeeper, etc. Scott wrote, “My ideal garden has 

mainly azaleas, rhododendrons, and Japanese maples under a canopy of large 

Shantung maples. (I do not want to garden in Texas in the hot sun so shade trees 

are essential.) These four basic plants all require similar watering schedules and 

http://www.grapevinegardenclub.org/
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soils and are very low maintenance and look great together. I get tremendous 

spring and fall color. In summer I like only the quiet whispering of trees so I do not 

plant annuals.” For further information on growing Japanese maples in hot 

climates, Scott offers further advice on www.metromaples.com.  Check out the 

Maples on the Move segment for outstanding photos of maples that will entice you 

to buy. The notation accompanying photographs from April 21, 2015 made me 

smile  – A nice young man from the Texas Agricultural Department came out for 

an inspection.  He didn't find any parasites but did cite the farm as paradise. Join 

us in Metro Maples paradise on April 5 and visit with Scott Hubble as you shop! 

 

Weston Gardens is the handiwork of Randy and Sue Weston who specialize in 

creating gardens using native Texas flora and acclimated plants appropriate for our 

area but with an English flair. As described by Lana Robinson in a Texas 

Neighbors article, “They create English Gardens with a Texas Twang!” 

 

 
GGC Members enjoying Weston Gardens, 2006 

 

Weston Gardens includes a retail landscape nursery, a small gift shop, and a 

demonstration garden boasting native and perennial plants. When the Westons 

opened their landscape nursery in 1984, they were unaware of the secluded area of 
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what once was a beautiful garden across the street along Chambers Creek. They 

purchased 10 acres of the old Leon and Peggy Bandy estate in 1988 and began 

restoration and renewal of the Bandy’s “Dripping Springs” retreat.  

 

The historical demonstration garden, known as the “Westonian”, with its 

labeled Texas flora and highly-acclimated plants allows the visitor to evaluate the 

mature growth habit of plants that may be purchased for your garden. The Westons 

wrote, “Foremost, we want to demonstrate low-maintenance, yet beautiful, settings 

that can be achieved by each and every gardener.” 

The self-guided stroll 

in the demonstration 

garden will be followed 

by a Z’s Café catered 

lunch. As you enjoy your 

delicious boxed lunch 

meal, know that each 

order created jobs in the 

community through Z’s 

partnering with 

Samaritan House. Read 

more about the Capua 

family and their business 

– www.zscafe.com.  

 

Now it is time to shop! Tour attendees will receive a 10% discount on in stock 

merchandise at the gift shop and garden center. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joetta King 

Trips and Tours 

Catered box lunch at Weston Gardens must be paid for when you register for the tour. 

Check or cash − $11.00 

Make check payable to Grapevine Garden Club (Check memo: April 5 lunch) 

Lunch options will be sent to members who register for the tour. 

If you find it necessary to cancel, you must notify Joetta by April 1 to receive a refund. 

You may register for this tour with Joetta King at the February or March general 

meetings. Driving directions and tour information will be emailed to tour attendees about 

a week before the tour date. If you register for a tour and fail to receive the tour 

information, please contact Joetta. If you do not use email, you must provide a self-

addressed, stamped, size 10 envelope at the general meeting for each tour you register. 

 
Salad Trio 
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Flowercade 2016 is Coming Soon!!!  
 

Fort Worth Botanical Garden 

April 23 – 24, 2016 

Prep day for horticulture is April 22nd.  

 

There are 3 divisions:  

Horticulture, Design, and Photography. 

 

      So start thinking about those plants, trees and 

shrubs you can enter, get your creative juices 

flowing, and snap those photos of plants and 

wildlife! (Remember if you are entering a 

purchased container-grown plant, it must have been  

in your possession for 90 days! Repot early if you are going to, so the plant will 

look its best!) 

 

      Plan to join us! We've been doing this for 31 years! Let's keep it going!  

Ann Fuller 

Flowercade 

Members and Friends in Pictures 
 

Visit the Grapevine Garden Club Flickr page to see pictures of all the GGC 

events. The page opens with our “photo stream” showing the most current pictures 

first. You can access the pictures by event by selecting “Albums”. Just below the 

Grapevine Garden Club banner located at the top of the page is a white bar with 

tabs “PHOTOSTREAM” or ALBUMS”.  Please contact Ella Barber if you have 

any question. 

  

Direct link https://www.flickr.com/photos/grapevinegardenclub  OR you may 

visit the page by linking from the Grapevine Garden Club homepage. In the lower 

right hand corner click on “More club photos may be viewed here”. 

Ella Barber 

Photographer 

Redbud Tree Program 
Here is your opportunity to touch the 

future! If you love trees, like to read stories 

to youngsters and want to impact future 

gardeners, then this is for you! On  

 

 

 
Sharon Swagerty, Lindle O'Neil, 

Candace Kyler 
2013 
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Thursday, April 28th and Friday, April 29th a group of 

our members will be visiting Cannon, Dove and Silver 

Lake Elementary schools' third grade classrooms. We 

will discuss the importance of trees, the differences 

among trees, what a tree needs to grow, photosynthesis 

and will demonstrate the proper way to plant a tree. 

The book Who Will Plant a Tree? will be read to the 

class and then left for the class' library. We will leave 

redbud seedlings with the classroom teacher to 

distribute to each child to take home at the end of their 

day. You can present as a single or with a partner. 

 

Also, on Wednesday, April 27th at 1:00 P.M. we will be having a "bagging 

party" at my home. This is when we bag up the seedlings, attach information 

sheets, and box them up for the classrooms. 

 

Please sign up to be a presenter at one or several of the schools and/or as a 

"bagger". Check out the sign up table at the February General meeting.   

 
Joan Kowalski 

Redbud Program Chair 
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To our new Master Gardeners 
 

In January, NINE Grapevine Garden Club members graduated with the 2015 

Intern Class of Tarrant County Master Gardeners. The training program took nine 

months.  They spent 3 months in class, completed an intern project and volunteered 

at least 72 hours. We are proud to have them as members of our club and know 

they will be an asset to GGC. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lisa Anderson 

Debbie Boyle 

Diane Cauwels 
 

Donna Detzel 

Susie Emmons 

Dana Ernst 
 

Betsy Marsh 

Ray Morrell 

Linnea Philip 
 

Class of 2015 Graduation Celebration 

 

Wetland Center in 

Seagoville  on Thursday, 

January 28 

Birding on the Boardwalk 
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“Kiss a Frog and Save a Prince” 

In a message from NGC President Sandra H. Robinson, she stated “pollinators and amphibians are like 

‘canaries in the coal mine’ crying out a warning that all is not well. We need to heed their cry before 

our environment and food sources are severely threatened through the loss of these vital species.  

Each has been challenged by environmental factors - some imposed by nature, and some by human 

beings. In order to reverse these trends, we must step in and actively create the attitudes, 

environments and habitats which will nurture healthy populations.”  The “Kiss a Frog and Save a 

Prince” Director’s Commendation Award is my response to this situation.    

 

The Director’s Commendation Award is recognition for a Club or individual member who establishes or 

improves their habitats for bee and butterfly pollinators OR provides education to the public about pollinators and amphibian’s 

environmental threats.  If we can improve enough habitats and educate the public about the environment, then maybe by 2017 we will 

have kissed enough frogs to save our wildlife habitats.    

 

To receive the Director’s Commendation Award, follow the steps below, and then complete the Award form included with this 

newsletter. Mail completed form to Linda Krimm, 6949 Hidden Valley Road, Flower Mound TX.  Everyone who submits a form will be 

recognized at the Spring District 2 Convention.  I hope you will join me and the other District Clubs to make a commitment to establish 

or improve a habitat or to educate the public. Thank you in advance for your commitment to this worthy project.          

 
1. The first step is an awareness of the problem. Your own observations and research of butterflies, bees, frogs and other wildlife 

will make you more informed and create a new attitude in yourself. You can then speak to others about the decreasing pollinator, 
amphibian and habitat problems.  

 
2. The second step is to understand. What can I do? What are my options?  Who can help?  When you gain this type of 

understanding, then you can formulate a plan.  Your plan can be as big or as small as you alone can do or what your garden club, 
school, neighborhood or community can accomplish.   

The plan must include something which can be measured over time and results recorded.  For example, for two weeks you can 

count the number of pollinators and amphibians you observe. Or add nectar plants to a garden plot and record changes you see. 

Or improve a wildlife habitat and take a before and after picture.  Or count how many educational programs you present.  Lots of 

ideas!  Or create your own plan.  

 
3. The third step is action - implement the plan, then watch for the expected results.  It may take time, so patience is needed. 

Remember, change does not happen quickly.    

 
4. The fourth step is to take the The Million Pollinator Garden Challenge and register your new or improved habitat on the S.H.A.R.E 

map.  The Million Pollinator Garden Challenge is a NGC campaign to register a million public and private gardens and landscapes 
that support pollinators.  It is easy to do and requires entering your name, location and marking your location on the S.H.A.R.E. 
map.  When your site is registered, you will receive an email confirmation.  To register: your habitat:   
http://millionpollinatorgardens.org/  

 
5. The last step is to complete the Director’s Commendation Award application.  Every entry wins and receives a certificate that 

recognizes the Club or a member as someone who created or improved a habitat for butterflies, bees, frogs and other wildlife.  
Applications should be mailed to Director Linda Krimm, 6949 Hidden Valley Road, Flower Mound  75022  or email the completed 
application to  lkrimm01@gmail.com   

 

Wouldn’t it be exciting if District 2 added or improved the most pollinator gardens within TGC and NGC!  How proud would we be!  This 

is an awesome program aimed to educate the public and support our pollinators and their critical role in the health of our environment.  

Questions?  Contact Linda Krimm lkrimm01@gmail.com or Karen Rice kl.rice@verizon.net     

 

http://millionpollinatorgardens.org/
mailto:lkrimm01@gmail.com
mailto:lkrimm01@gmail.com
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District 2 “Kiss a Frog - Save a Prince” 
Director’s Commendation Award Application 

 
The District 2 Director will present a special Commendation Award to a Club or individual who establishes or 

improves a habitat for pollinators or amphibians; or provides education to the public about pollinators or 

amphibians. The Club or member will be recognized during the 2016 District 2 Spring Convention.  Completed 

applications should be mailed to Linda Krimm 6949 Hidden Valley Rd, Flower Mound TX 75022 or emailed 

lkrimm01@gmail.com   

 

Date_______________________ 

 

Garden Club and member name and contact information if individual entry. 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Location of the Habitat 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

When was the Habitat created or improved? 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Describe plan used to improve habitat. i.e. Establishment of habitat, Impact to pollinators,  amphibians; or 

public education about pollinators / amphibians.  

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Size of habitat or number of the public reached for education 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

How was the impact measured? Did you achieve your expected results? Any other details of note? 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Did you register online for the Million Pollinator Garden Challenge? 

____________________________________ www.millionpollinatorgardens.org   

mailto:lkrimm01@gmail.com
http://www.millionpollinatorgardens.org/
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District 2 Spring Convention and Award Presentation 
Tuesday, March 29th 
10:30 am – 1:00 pm 

Alvarado ISD Administration Bldg. 
102 South Bill Jackson Drive 

Alvarado, 76009 
 

Alvarado Garden Club invites you to the District 2 Spring Convention and 2016 Awards Presentation.   The 

Convention will start with a lively presentation of the District Awards by Karen Rice.   After a short business 

meeting, we will enjoy a salad lunch prepared by Alvarado Club members.  After lunch, everyone is invited 

to tour the Johnson County Herb Society demonstration garden, located on the West bank of Lake Pat 

Cleburne, and only 15 minutes from the Administration Building.  Plan to visit the Chisholm Trail Outdoor 

Museum  next to the garden. The museum is a historical site in Johnson County, featuring the oldest log 

courthouse in Texas. Teepees and a life size cattle drive silhouette will greet you as you enter the museum.  

District Presidents, officers and members are encouraged to attend the Convention and garden tour.   
 

Registration for the Fall Convention must be received by March 25.  

Send completed registration form with a $20 check payable to Alvarado Garden Club to Diane Green, 6112 

Pecan Circle, Alvarado 76009.   Questions?   Call Melva Bowles, 817-790-8779   Driving directions will be 

emailed when registration is paid.   
Name __________________________________   Garden Club__________________________________ 
 
Address, City, Zip _________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone__________________ Email ___________________________________________________ 

I plan to tour the Johnson County Herb Society demonstration garden and Chisholm Trail Outdoor Museum. 

_____ 
 

Please circle all that apply:    
Garden Club: President   Member   Delegate   Alternate      Council:  President   Delegate   Member 

District: Officer    Chairman    Life Member        State:  Officer   Trustee   Director   Chairman   Life 

Member 

Region: Officer   Chairman   Life Member          National:  President   Officer   Chairman   Life Member  

 First-Time District II Convention:  Attendee   Guest   Former National President  Former State President       

 NGC Flower Show Judge:    Master    Life     Accredited   Student    Emeritus   Instructor  

NGC Landscape Design Consultant         NGC Garden Study Consultant        NGC Environmental Consultant 

TGC Design Consultant          Texas Master Gardener   

 

 

Win this fun “Jumping Frogs” quilt at the  

District 2 Spring Convention. 

 

 

“Kiss A Frog – A Gardener’s Tale” 

http://www.jcchisholmtrail.com/about/
http://www.jcchisholmtrail.com/about/

